BCP: Open letter to Archbishop Jan Babjak 
regarding the visit of pseudo-Pope Bergoglio in Prešov

Dear Archbishop Jan,

I personally turn to you with a call for true repentance. When coronapsychosis began in Slovakia, you committed the gross crime of abusing ecclesiastical authority against the Fifth Commandment, forcing priests to undergo testing under threat of suspension from priestly ministry. You are now putting even more pressure by promoting vaccination associated with the visit of pseudo-Pope Bergoglio.

Every priest, but also every believer, must ask himself the question: Is Bergoglio a valid Pope or not? Pseudo-Pope Bergoglio opposed the first and greatest commandment with the public enthronement of the Pachamama demon, and expelled himself from the Church. Is it true or is it a lie? He also expelled himself from the Church by promoting the legalization of sodomite unions. He places a curse on all who submit to him and form a unity with him. He strives to personally bring this infection of curse to Prešov as well. According to the dogmatic bull Cum Ex Apostolatus Officio, everything he does is invalid and one must not listen to him as a heretic.

Why is Bergoglio coming to Slovakia? In order to dig a grave here for the Church and the nation by abusing ecclesiastical authority.
You, Dear Archbishop Jan, as a spiritual shepherd, did not warn the sheep of the danger; on the contrary, by a gross abuse of ecclesiastical authority you lead them on the downward path to eternal destruction. You bear full responsibility before God and men for all the consequences of your criminal conduct and your betrayal of our Lord Jesus Christ. Where would you end up if you found yourself before God’s judgment seat today? With a notorious rejection of true repentance, you would end up in hell!

The pastoral letter of 6 August 2021, promoting the visit of pseudo-Pope Bergoglio to Prešov, is a frightening example of blasphemy against the Holy Spirit. The Greek Catholics of the Prešov Archeparchy became victims of total brainwashing. At the end of this so-called pastoral letter, there is an invitation to attend the liturgy which is conditioned by taking the experimental vaccine! This is a flagrant crime against the Fifth Commandment and, moreover, it is a sin against the Holy Spirit and a criminal abuse of the authority of the Church. On the contrary, it was your duty to urge the faithful not to attend the liturgy and not to receive the vaccine if the condition for participation in the liturgy was experimental vaccination.
People are under pressure at work and are at risk of being dismissed if they do not take the vaccine. How comfortable it is to kill my conscience by taking the vaccine with the blessing of my spiritual shepherds so that I can meet the so-called Holy Father! Then I will not have a problem at work anymore. But then there will be real health problems, or mass deaths, and it will be too late. Even worse is the threat of eternal damnation due to gradual apostasy, for which you, Dear Archbishop Jan, are responsible!

The path of lies and death in the so-called pastoral letter is decorated with suggestive religious phrases, behind which is the spirit of lies and death – the spirit of the antichrist. That path leads through gradual vaccino-chipping to the lake of fire. Today, the false prophet regarded as the rock of the Church. This is clerical manipulation. The false prophet, however, will be thrown into the lake of fire for leading astray millions of Christians with his heresies and an abuse of the papacy.

Dear Archbishop Jan, what specific repentance should you do in this particular situation? Confess your crimes to both yourself and God, show contrition for them, and as a satisfaction for them write a public letter to the Vatican with the following content:
“I, Ján Babjak, a Jesuit and Archbishop of Prešov, address this urgent announcement to the Vatican Secretariat. The religious and political situation in Slovakia is very acute. The nation is divided due to fraudulent testing and experimental vaccination. There is a serious danger that the planned visit to Prešov on 14 September will result in a major scandal. The reason is that pseudo-Pope Francis Bergoglio, contrary to all top experts, promotes experimental mRNA vaccination.

I must admit that I did not perform my pastoral ministry for the salvation of immortal souls in the way I should have done it. My biggest fault is that I hold an office that is supposed to be a pillar of truth, and I myself do not proclaim and do not defend the truth. Instead, I lie and deceive the souls entrusted to me by God. That is why some priests and many believers of the Greek Catholic Church still do not realize that Francis Bergoglio is not a proper Pope because of his heresies and public idolatry. His crimes are public and well known. As a shepherd, I am obliged to announce to the Vatican that the faithful and the clergy of the Archeparchy of Prešov distance themselves from the planned controversial visit conditioned by vaccination. I am also obliged, for reasons of conscience, to personally refuse the visit and publish my position. I hereby consider the harmful visit to Prešov and the Divine Liturgy of St John Chrysostom scheduled for 14 September 2021 as cancelled. Moreover, on this feast of the Exaltation of the Holy Cross, not only the Cross of Christ would be dishonoured by the visit of an archheretic, but the Eastern liturgy itself would also be degraded. 
Signature
...................................

Archbishop of Prešov”
Dear Archbishop Jan, the situation in which God has placed you is crucial for you. Either you definitely choose Jesus Christ and the truth, or you choose the antichrist and remain in a lie and self-deception. God has promised forgiveness if one repents, but He has not promised him tomorrow. So you will be either saved or eternally damned. God has given you a chance today, so stand resolutely for the salvation of your soul and for the salvation of souls that God has entrusted to you. If you reject true repentance, you will perish. (Lk 13:3)
In Christ,
+ Elijah

Patriarch of the Byzantine Catholic Patriarchate
27 August 2021

